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Planting a native grassland on the Wimmera River bank 
 

Although rain has not been plentiful, let’s 
hope there’s more to come to help with sowing 
crops and promoting growth. It is great to enjoy 
some sunny winter days and to see tinges of 
green appearing. 

We need to continue to look out for our 
friends and neighbours. Stay safe and keep 
well! 

                                               Liz HopkinsLiz HopkinsLiz HopkinsLiz Hopkins    
 

Yoga at Laharum Hall 
 

Yoga will finish on Wednesday June 23 for 
this term. There will be no yoga during Term 3 
but will resume in Term 4. 
Join participants and experience the benefits 

of yoga. Come and give it a go with our friendly 
group of participants! Minimal charge towards hall 
hire. 

Please contact me on 0417 056219 if you 
plan to attend for the first time. 
Judy Berendsen 
 

NURSE ON CALL  
1300 606 024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vegie Swap at Pam & Des’s – a great food choice! 
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A Laharum Biggest Morning Tea gathering & 
fundraising event in May 

 

Brimpaen Craft Club 
 

Tuesday August 3, 10am-2.30pm and 
Tuesday July 6, 10am-2.30pm at Brimpaen 
Hall. Please bring your own craft. 

Contact me on 5382 5559 for any queries. 
Jill Sinclair, President  
 

Available for Hire 
 

Laharum Hall Trestles and Chairs  
Reasonable rates 

 

Laharum History books are available for $10 
 

Contact Judy Berendsen on 0417 056219 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sallow Wattle, the ‘Golden Invader’  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wonwondah Landcare Group 
 

The weather stations our group are 
operating tell us the same story! We’ve had 
very little rain to date this year and the soil 

moisture has dropped to a low level. 
Members have been actively baiting for both 

snails and mice to reduce their numbers as the 
population increased significantly last year. 

There is no meeting organised until July to 
allow everybody to complete their farming activities. 
Chris Guest 
 

Laharum Hall Committee 
 

Hall Committee was recently 
successful in achieving a community 
grant for the installation of antennas 

to receive Telstra and Optus service. The work was 
recently done by David McDonald, Jim’s Antennas. 

QR coding is now working well for hall users. 
Hall bookings have been good in the past 

weeks which is great to see activities resuming. 
Judy Berendsen, Secretary 
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North West Grampians Branch of 
Horsham Lions Club 
 

It was great to be back in our community 
busy doing the Laharum Football/ Netball 
gates. We also helped out at Taylors Lake, 
doing gates. 

Thank you for all the support of donations for 
the pre Mother’s Day gate competition - very 
successful ticket sales.  

Some of our members visited Horsham City 
Lions Club dinner meeting. They in return joined us 
at the Sports & Community Club for our last brief 
meeting on May 4 where we had 13 people in 
attendance. 

Our office bearers are the same as 2020 - 
Keith Fischer – President; Mal Griffiths - Vice 
President; Tim Eagle - Secretary and Pam Pratt - 
Treasurer. 

We welcome new members to join us. In 
normal times we meet at Laharum Hall on the first 
Tuesday of the month. 

We will be doing Driver Reviver over the 
June long weekend - Sunday June 13 and Monday 
June 14, 10am-3pm.  

Transport Accident Commission will be at 
Green Lake on Saturday June 12 from 10am-6pm. 

Our next meeting will be at Laharum Hall on 
Tuesday July 6 at 6.30pm. 

Stay safe, get the jab and flu vaccine! Keep 
in touch! 
Libby Peucker 5382 5221 
 
 
 

 

A small group of women met 
last month for a Biggest 
Morning Tea event where we 

raised $575. Another $325 has also been donated. 
This is a total of $900 which is a great effort by our 
small community. See photo page 2. 

Cancer Council Victoria state that because of 
research - more people are surviving cancer; more 
Australians are taking action to prevent it; and new 
discoveries are providing hope. Australians are also 
getting more support to help deal with cancer.  

We will donate $500 to Cancer Council 
Biggest Morning Tea and $400 to Fiona Elsey 
Cancer Research Institute which is based in Ballarat. 
Their key projects are in Immunology, Ovarian 
cancer, Breast cancer, Chronic Lymphocytic 
Leukaemia and Langerhans cell histiocytosis and 
Renal cancer.  

Oncologist and researcher Professor George 
Kannourakis formed Fiona Elsey Cancer Research 
Institute following Fiona’s death. 
Liz Hopkins 
 
 

 

 
 

Covid-19 Lockdown 
Victorian 7 day circuit breaker lock-down 

We are encouraging people to stay informed 
about health matters directly with Victoria's Covid-19 
lead agency DHHS. This is where the most up to 
date information can be found including the current 
social restrictions and public exposure sites. 

All Council facilities were closed to the 
public until restrictions lifted by the State 
Government with some exceptions detailed on our 
website https://www.hrcc.vic.gov.au/Our-
Services/Public-Health/Covid-19 

Council staff worked from home and could be 
contacted on 5382 9777 for Council Customer 
Service.  
Council Draft Budget 2021/2022 - Council’s Draft 
Budget for 2021/2022 is available for public 
consultation. Access to all the budget details, go to: 
https://oursay.org/horshamruralcitycouncil/budget20
21-2022 
Covid Vaccines – Q & A with Rob Grenfell   

HRC Council will host a Coronavirus 
information webinar with esteemed health physician 
and former Wimmera General Practitioner, Dr Rob 
Grenfell on Thursday June 10, 7pm.  

Dr Grenfell will provide an overview of Covid, 
vaccines and pandemics before responding to 
questions from attendees. Mayor Robyn Gulline will 
host the Q & A session. Check Council’s website on 
how to join the Q & A session. 
Susan Surridge, Co-ordinator Community Relations 
& Advocacy 
 

Wimmera Regional Library 
 

Books and DVDS are available and can 
be arranged with Library staff by ringing 
on 5382 1777 or going online at 
www.wrlc.org.au.  

You can check out the catalogue then put 
items ‘on hold’. 
Ann Twyford, CEO 
 
 

           Batteries 
                      Used vehicle batteries can be left at 
                      Pam & Des Geue’s property at  
                      1922 Northern Grampians Road  
                      to help to raise funds for Laharum Hall 
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Laharum Football Netball Club 
 

Laharum FNC has had a great 
start to the year with the junior 
footballers and netballers all in 

contention for finals. It’s great to see success 
from our juniors - especially the footballers, 
considering how light-on we were at the start of the 
year. 

We have had some milestones overall with 
Caitlin Story finally getting to celebrate her 100th 
game and Shan Argall also playing in his 100th 
senior game for the club. 

We currently find ourselves in a strange 
position at the moment with the season being put on 
hold because of Covid and waiting eagerly to see if 
we can get back to some training and normality 
again. 

Laharum FNC are currently participating in 
‘The Push Up Challenge’ which is to raise money 
and awareness for mental health. The footballers 
and netballers, juniors and seniors, are currently 
doing a number of push ups daily to help raise 
awareness and to open the conversation regarding 
mental health. It’s great to see our club all showing 
their participation in such a hard but very important 
topic. The challenge started on June 1 & by June 2, 
the club had raised $534 and have pushed out more 
than 5,600 push ups. Great effort! 

The grounds look great thanks to Brian 
Burke, Pat Hernon, Cam Mibus and Co. The effort 
that these blokes and team put in is huge and we 
thank them for their tireless effort. 

Fingers crossed, by the next newsletter we 
will be back out on the oval and netball courts 
playing again. 
Bianca Mibus, President 
 

CFA District 17 
 

At the time of writing, CFA has moved into 
Covid Response Level 3 which means – 
 Activities are limited to emergency 

response or critical functions only 

 District 17 office is closed again with staff 
working from home 

 CFA fire station access is restricted to 
emergency response only 

Prior to this lockdown, District 17 office had 
returned to being open at least 10am-3pm every day 
with a number of staff working full time hours at the 
office.  

Hopefully we will return to normal hours 
soon, but in the meantime, please continue to 
contact staff directly via mobile phones or use the 
office line 5362 1715 to reach admin staff. 
Paperwork can be delivered through the mail slot to 
the left of the front door which is checked regularly.  
Louise McGillivray, 0438 673144 
Brigade Administrative Support Officer 

 
I would like share with you some great 
work the team did last week in learning 
new skills & safely removing graffiti from 
a number of areas in the Park.  

In May a team of 12 Parks Victoria staff 
completed a week of graffiti removal training and 
removal works at various sites in Grampians 
National Park. Under instruction from Andrew 
Thorne, staff learnt about the different types of 
graffiti commonly found in National Parks and the 
best methods of removal. They then applied these 
new skills directly to a number of existing graffiti 
sites including Venus Baths, Silent Street and 
Hollow Mountain. 

The types of graffiti treated included 
charcoal, rock scratching, rock climbing chalk, 
texta/sharpie, spray paint, and household and 
industrial type paints, all mainly found on rock 
surfaces or signage.  

Treatment or removal methods included 
wiping moss/lichen over rock scratching, using 
cotton wool and water to treat delicate areas 
covered in charcoal or dirt, chemical removal and 
sandblasting for spray paints and other household 
paints, or a poultice treatment for industrial-type 
paints and long term graffiti. See photos page 11. 

Graffiti has sadly been on the rise in the 
Grampians and our attempts to undertake this 
training early in 2020 were thwarted by Covid-19. It 
now seems we only just scraped it in before another 
Covid lockdown!  

Well done to all the staff involved, especially 
Connor one of our newer rangers who coordinated 
and made this training all happen.  
Rhonda McNeil, Area Chief Ranger Grampians  
 

Wonwondah Hall Committee 
 

Casserole tea and Chocolate bingo will 
be held on Saturday July 17. BYO 
casserole. Bingo will be played after the 

meal with chocolate as prizes. 
We will only go ahead if Covid restrictions 

allow public gatherings and likely to be no sharing of 
food. Check for changes or cancellations on our 
Facebook page.  
Sue Ahern 0438 304948 
 

Grampians Olive Co  
Farm shop open Monday to Friday  
11am-4pm. 
Closed weekends and public holidays. 
 

Organic olive oils, olives, infused oils, honey, 
vinegars, dukkah, etc. 
Gift packs available. 
Serving platters and freshly roasted coffee. 
 

After hours pick-up available and free delivery for 
orders over $100 - www.grampiansoliveco.com.au 

Greg Mathews 5383 8299 
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Laharum Rural CFA 
 

Since the last newsletter, Laharum Brigade 
has responded to two call-outs to escaped 
burn off’s, supporting Brimpaen and Green 

Lake. Thanks to all who responded. 
Covid-19 - Like everyone else, CFA has Covid plans 
in place. We will still continue to respond to 
incidents, but crews will need to adhere to the rules 
such as social distancing, wearing of masks etc, 
whatever level.  
Training - At the time of writing this, currently all 
CFA face-to-face training has been postponed, 
masks are required to be worn in appliances with 
minimal crews, QR codes are to be scanned and 
checked in and sanitisation of equipment used. We 
will advertise when it’s back up and running 
normally. Any questions, please give me a ring on 
0428 838242. 
Quick Fill Trailer - The new trailer is nearing 
completion - stay tuned for further information. 
Supplementary Alerting Service (SAS) app - Just 
another reminder to all members to download the 
SAS app to receive all pager messages. A very 
useful app to help all members be notified of 
incidents and respond when available. 

If anyone has any brigade queries, please 
feel free to contact me on 0428 838242 or Francoise 
Thornton-Smith on 0484 909150. 
Luke Dumesny, Captain 
 
 
 
 

& KnitWitZ 
 Our group meets every Monday from  
3-5pm at Redrock Books & Gallery. 
All welcome - suitable for beginners. 
 

Monthly Sunday at The Wander Inn  
on the last Sunday of each month from 11.30am. 
Sundays June 27, July 25 and August 29. 
More details contact Gill on 0408 837530. 
 

 
 
 
 

Fridays 5.30-9pm for dinner – eat-in 
and take-away.  
Saturdays 11am-9pm – lunch & dinner. 
Sundays 11am-4pm. 

Take away fish & chips and pizza available - 
please ring to order. Bookings for meals are 
essential by ringing on 5383 6388 or via Facebook 
on https://www.facebook.com/TheWanderInn/. 

We are not open when there’s a 
lockdown! 
Dianna 

 

Horsham Rural City Landcare 
Facilitator 
 

The Laharum Landcare community 
plant-out scheduled for June 6 has 

been postponed until Sunday June 20. Hopefully by 
then the ground will be damp enough and we won’t 
have too many Covid restrictions! Everyone is most 
welcome. Times will be from 9am-12:30pm followed 
by a free barbecue lunch at Ann Sprague’s property 
in Bungalally. 

The propagating native plants workshop a 
few weeks ago led by Neil & Wendy Marriott, was a 
big success. There was a really nice atmosphere 
with new and old residents meeting for the first time. 
See photo page 11. Thank you to all who attended 
for making it an enjoyable day! Horsham Urban 
Landcare plan to run a similar event in Horsham 
shortly. If you missed out, you may like to follow their 
Facebook page for more details. 

Laharum Landcare Group is in the process of 
applying for Landcare funding for the next financial 
year. If you have an interest in creating a shelter belt 
or any other Landcare-related activities on your 
property, please let us know as soon as possible. 

I have been involved in a number of activities 
- the Nature Connection Project with nest boxes 
around a new nature trail near Weir Park; planting a 
native grassland on another degraded part of the 
Wimmera river bank with three Holy Trinity Lutheran 
College school groups, and the Goolum Goolum 
homework club. See photos page 1 & 11. 

Thank you Dutchy for delivering a lovely big 
hollow log that is being incorporated into future 
environmental education around the rare striped 
legless lizard. Natimuk PS students will also be 
planting native grasses around their lovely big 
Mosaic Lizard.  

My intention is to establish a Repair Café in 
Horsham, but it will only be possible with some 
community support. Horsham Urban Landcare have 
some keen members offering to assist. There may 
also be some local residents who may like to get 
involved and contribute their skills to teach others 
how to repair and mend items and reduce waste and 
landfill.  

This will be my last article as the HRCC 
Landcare Facilitator as I finish around the end of 
June. It has been a real pleasure to work with so 
many locals over the last 9 years.  
Wendy McInnes, Landcare Facilitator 0428 840662 
 
 

 

Telstra Priority Assistance  
For people with life-threatening medical 

conditions, Telstra will provide an ‘immediate 
response’ to telephone connection if your landline 

breaks down – phone 132 200 
 

 



                                                                                                                                                         Page 6 

 
Sallow Wattle, the ‘Golden Invader’ 
(Acacia longifolia) is native to New 
South Wales, however has been found 
to be invasive in some parts of Victoria. 

See photo page 2. 
Unfortunately northern sections of Grampians 

Gariwerd National Park are highly infested with over 
7,000ha at risk. Control efforts are being made by 
Parks Victoria and volunteers to control this invasive 
plant to avoid further dispersion into the greater 
landscape.  

Currently, Sallow Wattle control within the 
Grampians landscape is funded by the Victorian 
Government’s Biodiversity Response Planning 
Program which is helping to ensure that Victoria’s 
natural environment is healthy, valued and actively 
cared for. The aim of the control program is to 
reduce Sallow Wattle density below 30% cover to 
promote regeneration of native vegetation. 

Grampians NP is home to one third of 
Victoria’s floral diversity with over 75 orchid species. 
Sallow Wattle has formed dense woodlands 
suppressing the growth of these local floral species 
by out-competing them, threatening the incredible 
diversity within the Park. 

Sallow Wattle reaches maturity at 18 months 
and can produce up to 11,500 seeds. The problem 
intensifies as fires, floods and other major 
disturbances to soil lead to mass germination.  

It is important that surrounding neighbours of 
the National Park can recognise this invasive plant 
to assist land managers avoid it spreading on their 
property.  

Sallow Wattle is a dense shrub that can grow 
into a 3-10m high small tree but can also reach up to 
a 10m wide tree. Its flowers are yellow, cylindrical 
and spike in late winter and spring. Its leaves are 
unlike most other wattles; bright green, straight and 
point upwards and they are hardy and waxy to 
touch. It has 2-3 prominent elongated parallel veins. 
Simple control methods include pulling seedlings out 
by hand and making sure the root system is also 
removed. Larger plant trunks need to be cut at 
ground level, ensuring to cut below the lowest active 
bud especially on juvenile plants, otherwise there 
could be a risk of reshooting.  

Parks Victoria organise volunteer activities to 
help reduce the impact of this invasive plant and to 
provide opportunities for community members to 
connect with the local landscape. Two hour long 
volunteer sessions are delivered regularly with 
visiting school groups contributing over 1,000 hours 
each year. Parks Victoria encourage school groups 
– primary through to university – to contact the staff 
members listed below, if they would like to be 
involved in the Sallow Wattle Control Program.  

Several information sessions about how to 
be involved for the public will be delivered online and 
face to face in the coming months. Information about  

 
these sessions will be distributed through 
newsletters and the Parks Victoria website. 

Enquiries about the information sessions and 
volunteer activities, please contact 
hannah.auld@parks.vic.gov.au and 
enquiries about Sallow Wattle Control 
Program, contact 
marlenne.rodriguez@parks.vic.gov.au 
Matt White, Ranger 
 
 
 

Laharum Landcare Group 
 

In her report, Wendy McInnes has said 
that she will finish her job as the HRCC 
Landcare Facilitator at the end of June. 
She certainly has accomplished a lot since 

she has been in that position; organising many 
planting days and events; getting a lot of cooperation 
and involvement with Indigenous and newcomer 
groups and other Landcare Networks; starting new 
Landcare and Junior groups; organising major 
events in Horsham and setting up travelling events 
for schools and Landcare Groups about insects, 
frogs, bats, fungi, etc and of course her major 
involvement in Laharum Landcare Group (LLG) and 
all its activities! Have a look at the photos on pages 
1 & 11 for recent activities. We admire all her effort 
and thank her sincerely! 

We expected to hold the Vegie Swap on 
June 6, but due to Covid restrictions this is 
cancelled. Our usual bi-monthly meeting 7.30pm on 
June 8 at Laharum Hall looks possible but members 
will be contacted by email or phone, as we may 
meet on-line. We will see soon if the plantings can 
go ahead as well! Otherwise our next meeting is 
Tuesday August 10. 

In the meantime, some things we need to 
think about - rain brings green grass, weed 
production and pest breeding. It’s best to control 
plant and animal pests before they multiply. We 
have programs for noxious weeds and pest animals, 
and we have some equipment and chemicals to help 
control them.  

We also apply for grants to help fund all the 
activities, so if you have ideas for native vegetation 
and wildlife protection or enhancement (including 
pest plant and animal control), please contact us so 
we can include these ideas in our applications. 
Basically, if we don’t get your information, we can’t 
help with funds. We have to plan ahead! 

Looking forward to rain, growth, and working 
together! 
Gil Hopkins, Vice President 0490 830769 
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A place for families to grow and learn 

Come along each week for – 

 Fun activities for you and your child 

 Opportunities to meet other families 

 Tips on your child’s development 

 Strategies for self-care 

 Ideas for things to try at home 
 

Trained facilitators use smalltalk 

2 hour playgroups  

10 week facilitated program 

Morning tea provided 

Free with Health Care Card 

Where – Laharum Primary School 

When -   During school terms 

                Wednesdays 10am 

Bookings essential 

hrcc-playgroups.eventbrite.com.au 

Mobile 0427 532 856 

E: supported.playgroup@hrcc.vic.gov.au 

F: www.facebook.com/hrccplaygroups 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

We have successfully completed our third 
planned burn in the Northern Grampians in May. 
Located between Pohlners Road, Olive Plantation 
Road & Winfields Road, 546ha burn unit is the first 
of a number of ongoing treatments over the next few 
years along north-west boundary of the Park.  

Aiming to provide bushfire protection to 
communities within Wartook, Laharum and 
Brimpaen, these burns will be looking to manage 
regrowth several years on from the Northern 
Grampians Complex fire.  

Following the events of the 2019/2020 
season last year and with a quieter fire season 
heading into 2021, FFMVic have this year focused 
heavily on our fuel management program. Currently 
32 burns on our Joint Fuel Management program 
have been completed, with nearly 9,000ha treated 
so far and an additional 2,100ha treated 
mechanically (slashing and mulching); all working 
towards protecting our local Wimmera communities 
and reducing the risk and impact of bushfire.  

Due to favourable conditions, burning this 
year began early on in the West Wimmera at 
Dimboola on January 19 with good results. Much of 
our program has taken place in the Grampians 
National Park, from Friedman’s Road and Pohlners 
Road in the North of the park to Victoria Point and 
Geerak Track in the South, with further ignitions at 
Victoria Range Road, Yarram Park, Mt William, 
Lynches Crossing Road, Reid’s Lane and Serra 
Range Complex. 

Our crews will be spending some time out in 
the Little Desert National Park with the current 
weather pattern now bringing favourable burning 
conditions in that part of the district. The program will 
continue over winter; with cooler, wetter conditions. 
It is at this time of year that we focus on some of our 
ecological burns. In the Grampians in particular, that 
means we will be targeting heath species and 
managing the age class of the vegetation to promote 
ecological resilience around Childs Lane and 
Syphon Road. 

FFMVic are currently compiling next year’s 
Joint Fuel Management Plan (JFMP) and 
communities will have an opportunity to comment 
once it has been drafted over the winter months. We 
will continue to provide updates on relevant burns for 
the northwest Grampians area in future editions and 
would like to thank the community for your patience 
and understanding while we have been carrying out 
this important work. 

If you would like to receive email notifications 
about our planned burn program or provide any 
feedback, please contact me at 
holly.robson@delwp.vic.gov.au  
Holly Robson, Senior Community Partnerships 
Officer / Wimmera Fire District 
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Education News 
 

Term Two has been an action-filled few 
weeks with students attending a number 
of extra-curricular activities. Cluster 

school sports days (cross country and winter sports) 
have been weekly and concluded on June 2 when 
the rural team plays the Horsham schools in netball, 
soccer and football.  

Our Sporting School Program has been Ten 
Pin Bowling for five weeks – an extra skill that we 
may not have had the opportunity to develop without 
the support from the program. 

In between our sporting agenda, we have 
managed to travel south and be given a tour of Lake 
Condah Mission and ancient eel trapping areas at 
Tyrendarra by an indigenous ranger. The day made 
our studies from Term one very real about the 
indigenous culture and displacement of first peoples. 
See photo page 12. 

Participation in the Wimmera Health Care 
Group ‘Knowledge is Power’ Program with Haven 
and Natimuk Year 5/6 students and attending the 
Math’s Olympics at Horsham College with all Year 6 
students in the area, have kick-started our 
transitional program for students. The opportunity to 
keep seeing cluster school students will provide 
friendship links when 2022 Year 7 starts. 

Catch-up from 2020 is having an impact 
upon the curriculum. We have been fortunate to be 
granted a place at the costume school at Sovereign 
Hill in Ballarat this term. Hence, trying to pick up 
where we had to leave off from last year when all 
was cancelled, has kept us busy. Natimuk Primary 
School will also attend the costume school with us to 
provide a class of 19 students. This will also assist 
students in getting to know peers of similar age for 
transition.  

Last week we hosted a VIP day. Students 
wrote invitations to their chosen guests at the start of 
the term to join us for a morning at school in class 
doing what normally would happen on a Friday 
morning. Guests were involved with the weekly 
spelling test, fitness, the class serial, poetry and 
respectful relationships. We concluded the morning 
with a shared morning tea and a tour of the 
vegetable gardens. We always enjoy our VIP special 
day and look forward to chatting with the guests 
whom the students often speak about. Thank you to 
our guests for making time to join us at school. See 
several photos page 12. 

We have provided opportunities for the 
broader community to visit our school during 
Education Week. Many will have seen the adverts 
promoting the school in local newspapers. If anyone 
would like a tour, information or to join in for a 
session or two, please contact the school and a time 
can be arranged. 

Students have been participating in the Duet 
Song Room Music Program. A tutor, Sarah travels to  

 
the school or provides sessions via zoom for us to 
participate. We have ordered a number of 
instruments and are keen for their arrival so we can 
be upskilled in playing the percussion and string 
instruments. 

The rain we have had has been wonderful – 
let us hope we can be sprinkled with some more! 
Jane McLean, Principal 
 
 
 
 

 

DOB IN A LITTERER 

          1300 372 842 (1300 EPA VIC) 
 

Report pollution of the environment 
to the 24 hour EPA pollution hotline 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

ALWAYS DIAL TRIPLE ZERO 
TO REPORT FIRE 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

The editor reserves the right to reduce the size of 
articles so the Newsletter fits 12 pages. Opinions 
expressed in any articles are not necessarily those 
of the editor. Please contact the author of the article 
for further discussion. 
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Shop and General Store 

Open 7 days a week from  

9am-6pm 

              Groceries, milk, bread, frozen 

food available plus petrol and liquor 

Phone Garry & Janet on 0404 696629 or  

email enquiry@happywandererresort.com.au 
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FIRE BRIGADE TRUCK ROSTERS 
June – August IN CASE OF FIRE DIAL 000 

The trucks need to be driven at least 30km a week, and water pumped for at least  
5 minutes. Fuel, tyres, lights checked. Refuel if less than ¾ full. Fill in the log book.  

Immediately report any problems to the Captain.  
Captains are: Laharum - Luke Dumesny 0438 838242; Brimpaen - Ken French 5380 1500.  
Truck radio will be on Vicfire Channel 517 for emergency callout (VHF Channel 10 for Grampians Group) 
Call Grampians Remote 275# before taking the truck on a run. When returning change back to 517# 

 

LAHARUM 

 LAHARUM TANKER 1 LAHARUM TANKER 2 

WEEK START DRIVER CREW DRIVER CREW 

07/06/21 Ed Johnson Paul Johnson Brendan Dunn Peter Dunn 
14/06/21 Andrew Crawford Daniel Berendsen Paul van der Plank Stuart Combe 
21/06/21 Rob Launder Charlotte/Ambrose/

Reuben Launder 
Will Pyke Htoo Kaw Jah 

28/06/21 Damien Knight Jack Shields Francoise van der 
Plank 

Vicky Stevens 

05/07/21 Jo Gardner Jenny McInnes Mal Griffiths Ray Zippel 
12/07/21 Allan Parfett Mark Mintern Rob McInnes Leigh Mibus 
19/07/21 Brad Geue Caroline Geue Mark Uebergang Jenny Uebergang 
26/07/21 Gary Staehr Rob Staehr Maurice Dumesny Glenn Steadman 
02/08/21 Steve Suter Nigel Hallam Luke Dumesny Beth McGennisken 

 

BRIMPAEN  
Date Tanker 1 Brimpaen Tanker 3 Brimpaen Tanker 2 Glenisla 

07/06/21 Andrew 
Chincarini 

Kerryanne & 
Tristan 
Chincarini 

Jamie Parfett Caroline Price Luke Barber Jack French 

14/06/21 Cameron 
McDonald 

David Schmidt Luke Dunn & 
Josh Dunn 

Rod Miller Matt Barber Jo Barber 

21/06/21 Brenton 
Roberts 

Amanda 
Britten 

Steve Jager Ben Starick Robert Barber Will Barber 

28/06/21 Des Roberts Christine 
Roberts 

Peter 
McGennisken 

Rachel 
McGennisken 

Ken French Theresa & 
Hettie French 

05/07/21 Anthony Smith Mick Purcell Courtney Dunn Shannon Arnott Rod Miller  Sue, Alana, 
Will & Harry 
Miller 

12/07/21 Andrew Bell Hamish Bell Andrew 
Chincarini 

Kerryanne & 
Tristan 
Chincarini 

Luke Barber Jack French 

19/07/21 Gerard 
Matthews 

Steve Price Cameron 
McDonald 

David Schmidt Matt Barber Jo Barber 

26/07/21 Jamie Parfett Caroline Price Brenton Roberts Amanda Britten Robert Barber Will Barber 
02/08/21 Luke Dunn & 

Josh Dunn 
Rod Miller Des Roberts Christine 

Roberts 
Ken French Theresa & 

Hettie French 
 

VICTORIAN BUSHFIRE INFORMATION LINE 1800 240 667 
Total Fire Bans – Fire Restrictions - Bushfire Planning – Major Fires 

Fire warnings and updates: Emergency broadcasters: ABC and Commercial radio stations & SKY News TV 
 

CFA WELLBEING SUPPORT LINE 
1800 959 232 

Providing CFA members and their immediate family access to 24 hour support 7 days a week 
cfa.vic.gov.au/wellbeing 
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         Planting a native grassland on the  
                   Wimmera River bank               
                                                                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                      Steve Suter with his 
                                                                                                              bumper harvest of 
                                                                                                                  sweet potato  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         Removing graffiti in Grampians National Park      
                                                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendees at the native plant propagating workshop in Laharum Hall 
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                                                                                                                                                           Snap shots of  
            Laharum Primary  
                                                                                                                                 School students 
                                                                                                                                               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                                                               Troy & Peter      
 

                    VIP day with students' chosen guests                      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                
 

                                                                                                                        Students participating in the  
                                                                                                             Duet Song Room Program 
 
                                                                                                                         
 
 
 

                                                                                                                              Excursion to Tyrendarra     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                 Nan & Vivie      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


